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Background 
A number of recent changes to the landscape of adolescent substance use have increased the urgency to better understand the 
Latino community’s perceptions and needs related to this grave public health concern. According to a November 2023 report on 
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Latin America) as well as those more established Latino families in the Montgomery County Public Schools system.  
Elementary school students were not included in focus groups because it is not developmentally appropriate. 

Identity staff conducted and recorded focus group discussions in Spanish and took detailed notes on concerns, suggestions and 
insights. These notes were translated, and then reviewed by the UMD team of eight researchers (two principal investigators as 
well as five graduate students and one undergraduate student who have led interviews and focus groups with youth in Identity 
programs over the past three years). The team identified themes in focus group responses and, together with input from Identity 
staff, parents, and educators, developed a set of recommendations that integrate findings from the community with the limited 
available research on best practices.  

The findings from the focus groups were written up by the research team and then shared by Identity staff with parents and 
youth to assess whether the key findings and recommendations accurately reflected their thoughts and experiences, and to 
determine whether there was any additional information that was missed in the original assessment. In this round of data 
collection, Identity staff conducted two focus groups and 10 individual interviews with parents; and three focus groups and 20 
individual interviews with middle school, high school, and older out-of-school youth. Additional insights from these focus 
groups and interviews were incorporated into the findings and recommendations below.  

Dr. Cristina Rabadan-Diehl also provided feedback on the draft recommendations. Dr. Rabadan-Diehl is a distinguished 
scientist as well as a member of the National Advisory Council of the Substance Abuse and Ment
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